
COOK COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
Work Session 8:00 a.m. 

February 26, 2018 
 

Present:                     Debra Robinson, Chairman 
                                   Lindsey Parrish, Vice-Chairman 
                                   Jeff Lane, Commissioner 
                                   Audie Rowe, Commissioner                                  
                                   Dwight E. Purvis, Commissioner  
   
  Staff Present:           Faye Hughes, County Administrator 
                                   Vicki S. Parrish, County Clerk 
 
Chairman Robinson called the work session to order.   
 
Landfill - Compactor Bids – 
        Yancey Bros.- Model 826 Compactor 
 
Option I –    Purchase Price                      $663,762.00 
5 year/7500 hour Guaranteed Buyback    - 198,343.00     
                          $465,419.00                                                     
 
 
Option II –   Purchase Price                       $663,762.00 
Trade In 2006 816F Compactor                  - 22,000.00  
5 year/7500 hour Guaranteed Buyback     -198,343.00   
                                                                  $443,419.00 
 
Opioid Litigation: Danny Studstill and Daniel Connell spoke to the board regarding the  
Opioid Litigation. Mr. Studstill has partnered with Blasingame, Burch, Garrard, Ashley, P.C. and 
Clark & Smith Law Firm, LLC for the multijurisdictional lawsuit. Mr. Studstill and Mr. Connell   
feel that it would be beneficial for the county to enter into the litigation. 
 
Daniel Barber – Road Superintendent presented his department’s road work detail   
 
Keith Walker, Chief, Chaserville VFD: Mr. Walker discussed equipment needs for the 
Chaserville Department. Chief Walker stated that due to the lack of equipment in the 
department, he was unsure of the results from the recent ISO testing.  
 
Commissioners will reach out to their district departments to request equipment or gear that is 
extra or if any departments have equipment that belongs to Chaserville.  
 
Barneyville Road Resurfacing – From Larry Sanders -  In short, we can multiply the length of 
road in miles by $113,670.30 for the areas that need substantial patching to get our budget 
number. Based on the cost of the Massee Post Road resurfacing project we completed last 
year, the portions of Barneyville that are in disrepair are very similar in size and amount of 
patching needed.  There is approximately 7.85 miles that would need substantial patching. 
7.85*(113,670.30) = $892,311.86 
 
Work session adjourned.  
 
COOK COUNTY COMMISSIONERS                        This the 5th day of March, 2018.      
 
 
_______________________________                     ______________________________ 
/s/ Debra Robinson, Chairman                                    /s/ Vicki S. Parrish, County Clerk  

 


